
 

On the last day of this term, children have the option to 
wear ‘casual for can’. If children choose to wear 
casual, we ask that they donate a can of food. Posters 
will be on display, showing appropriate cans to donate. 
Mini Vinnies will launch this appeal at Friday’s Assembly. 



Maria D’Aloia 

mdaloia@sjsh.catholic.edu.au 

Rita Garreffa 

     rgar@sjsh.catholic.edu.au 

Helen Clark 

     hclark@sjsh.catholic.edu.au 

 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 

The term is speeding along at such a fast pace!  Last week I had the privilege of joining the senior students and staff at Mylor 

Baptist Camp.  The enthusiasm and excitement was contagious and helped to detract from the cold 

and wintery weather!!!  

On Monday some students attended the Athletics Carnival and today we celebrated a School Mass 

to farewell Father Bill.  It was a true testament of the respect and esteem that Father Bill is  held in 

by the children and staff – Fr Bill will be truly missed.   

I have also enjoyed reading all the student reports.  All students have set goals for Semester 1 and 

it will be important that you read your child’s report with them to celebrate what they have 

achieved and to establish new goals for the remainder of the year.   

C = Celebrate 

Redevelopment Update 

We are still in negotiation with the local council regarding the demolition approval of the houses on Bertie Street.   

Preparation work is underway to dismantle and remove the transportable classrooms from our site.  Unfortunately, the 

landscaping company is unable to complete the landscaping during the school holidays and therefore this area will remain ‘off 

limits’ until the work can be undertaken.   
 

Pavers 

You are invited to purchase a paver that will be laid in this area.  Pavers can be ordered on the order form enclosed with this 

newsletter.  Today we are also sending out a hard copy form to the  eldest in each family. 
 

Official Blessing and Opening Ceremony 

I am in the process of finalising the date for the Official Blessing and Opening ceremony of our new building with Catholic 

Education Office.  As part of this ceremony each of the buildings in our school will be named. 

These include: 

 the current administration block that accommodates the parish office and chapel 

 the existing 1929 building which currently accommodates the early years classes 

 the hall, incorporating preschool and soon OHSC 

 the new building that accommodates the piazza, mezzanine, library, Year 3 and 4 classes and the Senior years.   

The School Board have discussed what names should be considered.  With the Missionaries of the Sacred Heart leaving our 

school and parish it was suggested that CHEVALIER - Named after Fr Jules Chevalier who founded the order of Missionaries of the 

Sacred Heart, would be a good choice as it would ensure that the ‘heart’ spirituality would continue to be acknowledged going 

forward. 

MACKILLOP - the first Australian Saint, who began the order of the Sisters of St Joseph, who is also known as St Mary of the Cross 

is an obvious choice to acknowledge our foundress. 

Do you have any suggestions for the other buildings?  The SRC and Staff have also discussed other possibilities.  Please email all 

suggestions to info@sjsh.catholic.edu.au by the end of this term.  

Suggestions will be collated and included on an online voting slip for the community to consider early next term in preparation 

for the Opening and Blessing ceremony.   

mailto:info@sjsh.catholic.edu.au


Staff News 

During the past week interviews have been conducted to select a new Finance Officer as Dawn prepares to retire at the end of 

this term.  I am delighted to announce that Ms Karyn Burlow has been appointed to the position commencing next term.                

Karyn is currently the Bursar at St Joseph’s School Ottoway.  I am particularly grateful to Richard Ellerman and Craig Costello 

from the School Board and John Darmody from the CEO who joined me on the selection panel.  Your input and support is 

greatly appreciated and valued.  THANK YOU!  

Please join us to farewell and demonstrate our love and appreciation to Dawn for 33 years service to this community at the 

Liturgy on Wednesday 3rd July at 9.00am in the School Hall.  

I am also delighted to announce that Ms Rita Campbell has been appointed to the position of Acting APRIM for the remainder of 

the year at St Francis Xavier School, Wynn Vale.  Rita will continue to teach Italian at St Joseph’s until a replacement Italian 

teacher is appointed.    Please join me in congratulating Rita on this leadership appointment.   

 

Parent Workshop—                                         WORKSHOP Wednesday 24 July (Week 1) 

As outlined in the School Improvement Plan teachers will be participating in a series of Professional Learning workshops 

focussing on STEM.  As many parents have mentioned they are interested in gaining more information about STEM, a workshop 

has been arranged on Wednesday 24 July – TERM 3 – WEEK 1!   

Ms Kate Dilger, Executive and Education Officer from South Australian Science Teachers Association will facilitate this 

interactive and FUN workshop!  Can you please RSVP by the end of next week of your attendance?  A creche will be available.   

I look forward to seeing you at the Cultural Day Assembly on Wednesday 26 June in the hall and on Thursday 4 July at the                

Learning Journey’s in the class room. 

 

God Bless 

Maria D’Aloia and the Leadership Team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RSVP:    26th June                                                  

  I/We would like to attend the STEM PARENT WORKSHOP on Wednesday 24th July at 6.30pm 

 Yes I would like to have my child/ren booked into the creche. 

Please list names and ages of children requiring the creche: 

 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 



 



Mini Vinnies 
Winter Appeal 
St Vincent de Paul Winter Appeal bins arrived this week. One is located in the downstairs break-out space, the 
other is in the office foyer.  Please see posters for what items are suitable for donation. 
 

Sacraments 
Last night our Sacramental students continued their journey, meeting with their parents and parish sacramental 
team members to begin preparations for receiving Confirmation and Communion. They will meet again in Term 3 
on the 30th July. 

 

Refugee Week 
This week we commemorate Refugee Week, this will be the theme of Friday’s assembly. 
 
2019 Theme – ‘A world of stories’ 
Refugee Week provides an opportunity to celebrate the immense courage, resilience and valuable contributions 
made by refugees to Australian society. For many Australians Refugee Week provides an opportunity to meet a 
refugee for the first time. Storytelling provides a great way to do this. 
Every refugee seeking safety brings their own story of why they left home, their journey and in some cases finding, 
safety in Australia. The sharing of stories is an opportunity to not only remember and honour their journey but 
also to educate the Australian community to better understand the courage and contribution that refugees make. 
https://www.refugeeweek.org.au/about/ 
 
At Friday’s Assembly, Mary Ireland from the St Vincent de Paul Migrant and Refugee Centre in Hindmarsh will 
deliver a short presentation on how the centre supports migrant and refugee families. 
Jayne Short from St Vincent de Paul visited the Year 5/6s classes during Refugee Week to work with students in 
areas of Social Justice and to develop an understanding of what life is like for struggling families.  
 

 
On the last day of this term, children have the option to wear ‘casual for can’. If children 
choose to wear casual, we ask that they donate a can of food. Posters will be on display, 
showing appropriate cans to donate. Mini Vinnies will launch this appeal at Friday’s 
Assembly. 
 

Upcoming Masses and Liturgies  
 Week 9, Wednesday 26th June- Cultural Week Liturgy and Celebrations 

 Week 9, Friday 28th June- Year 6 to attend combined schools Mass to celebrate the                                                
Feast of the Sacred Heart. 

 Week 10, Wednesday 3rd July- Whole School Liturgy and farewell to Mrs Dawn Saleeba- Hosted by 3TDP 

 
God Bless 
Helen Clark 
APRIM 
 

https://www.refugeeweek.org.au/about/


 
 

 

 



 

https://www.trybooking.com/BCVOS
mailto:shparish@sjsh.catholic.edu.au


Forms for End of Term, Staff Formation Day and Vacation Care are available on the school’s website and 

OSHC centre. 

Please ensure all forms are returned by Tuesday 2nd July to enable the organisation of appropriate 

staffing. 

 

END OF TERM 1: FRIDAY 5TH JULY – SCHOOL FINISHES AT 12.30PM 

Friday 5th July, 2019 School will finish at 12.30pm. if you require OSHC please fill in booking sheet by 

Tuesday 2nd July. COST $25 

A BOOKING DEPOSIT OF $10 PER CHILD IS REQUIRED TO CONFIRM YOUR BOOKING. Lunch and Afternoon 

Snacks will be provided. 

 

STAFF FORMATION DAY (School Closure) 

Monday July 22nd first day back of Term 3 will be a Staff Formation Day. If you require OSHC for your Child 

please fill in booking sheet by Tuesday 2nd July. COST $50 

A booking deposit of $10 per child to confirm your booking. Morning, afternoon and lunch will be 

provided. 

 

VACATION CARE 

July Vacation Care Forms available for holidays July 8th to July 19th. Bookings will only be accepted when 

forms completed and a deposit of $20 per day per child. 

All bookings to be completed by Tuesday 2nd July. 

**************PLEASE NOTE NO LATE BOOKINGS ACCEPTED*************** 

Any queries lease contact me or come in and see me 

 

Mirca Bray 

OSHC Director 



Soccer 2018 Season 
 Please check the website for fixtures  www.nwjsa.org.au 

 We are still on the lookout for additional players. If you are 

interested in playing, please email 

cmor@sjsh.catholic.edu.au. 

 SACPSSA Athletics Carnival 
The SACPSSA Athletics Carnival was held on Monday 17th June. I would like to thank all the students 

who participated in the Carnival and parents that came along to help. I would also like to thank 

Helen Clark for taking charge of the team. Our students represented the school proudly and had a 

go at all events. 

Knockout Competitions 
 Yr 6 Knockout Girls Soccer – Will be playing Flinders Park Primary School on Wednesday 19th June. 

We wish the girls all the best. 

 Yr 6 Knockout Boys Soccer – Wednesday Week 10 on the 3rd of July at Westport Primary School.  

Our boys will play two games against Westport and Thorndon Park.  

 SACPSSA Cross Country Carnival - The SACPSSA Cross Country Carnival is being held on Wednesday 

7th August. Selected students will be invited to attend. More information will be distributed shortly. 

Auskick   Just a few program opportunities coming up that may interest you.   

 

BLOODS SCHOOL HOLIDAY CLINICS 

In July - the West Adelaide Football Club have two School Holiday Clinics (July 8th and 15th) for primary 
school aged participants (both boys and girls of 5-12 years).  
 
Registration Link: https://westadelaidefc.com.au/football/play-junior-footy/ 
  
WEST ADELAIDE FOOTBALL CLUB TERM 3 AUSKICK 

In Term 3 -  the West Adelaide Football Club are delivering an Auskick Program based here at Westies (City 
Mazda Stadium) commencing on Friday August 9th, running for 7 weeks and finishing on Friday the 20th 
of September from 4-5pm.  
As per other 2019 programs – registration is $90 for the entire program. Free with the use of the ORS 
Sports Voucher. 
If participants within your school or club-based Auskick centre have already completed an Auskick         
program in 2019, they can re-register for this full Term 3 program at a discounted rate of $25.  
Register Here: www.play.afl/auskick 
 
Cristian Morgado—PE Teacher 

 

http://www.nwjsa.org.au
http://www.play.afl/auskick

















